
Remember in Prayer 

We are a multi-generational church inviting a lost and broken  

world to experience life in Jesus by praising God, growing in  

faith, encouraging one another, serving all, and sharing Christ.  

Central Reformed Church 

113 N. Main Ave. Rev. Jesse Henkle, Lead Pastor 

Sioux Center, IA 51250  Office Phone: 712-722-1441 

Office Hours:  9:00 am-2:00 pm Prayer Line: 712-722-3695 

Website: www.centralreformed.org office@centralreformed.org 

Library Hours: weekdays approx. 9 am-2:30 pm;  Sat & Sun 9 am-noon 

February 9, 2025   9:30 a.m. 
 

“Praise be to the God and Father of our  

Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of compassion  

and the God of all comfort.”   2 Corinthians 1:3 
 

   

* Always  

Apostle’s Creed 

* Lord I Need You  

Congregational Prayer 

Children ages 4-K are dismissed to the Fireside Room  

for Children in Worship. 

Scripture:  2 Corinthians 2:12-3:18 

Message:  Through the Valley 

Sacrament of The Lord’s Supper 

Thank You Jesus for the Blood (instrumental) 

* King of Kings  

* Benediction 

 

Message: Pastor Jesse Henkle 

Worship Team: Brian Vanden Brink, Michael Boone,  

Anna De Goei, Heidi Hibma, Cacey De Kam,  

Rachel Henkle,  Jay Brink, Josiah De Goei 

Tech: Logan Koerselman, Blake Boone, Logan Negus,  

Payton Boone, Emily Schuiteman 

 

* you may stand as able 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Logos Bars/Cookies Bakers for February-April 

   Do you like to bake and are willing help make bars or 
cookies for meals? To sign up for a week, please visit 
this website:  https://evite.me/82knJ3FzMT   Questions? 
Please contact Anna De Goei, 712-441-1922. 

 Thanks in advance for helping us with this ministry! 

RightNow Media 

“The Netflix of Christian Bible Study!” 
Each person at Central has free access to RightNow 

Media – which is the largest video-streaming library of 
biblical resources. There are Bible study series and 
videos for adults and youth, as well as family-friendly & 
biblical shows for kids.  

You can download the app and stream on any device. 
You can click on this link OR scan this QR code to 
create your account & start browsing.  
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/crciowa 

Please take a look – there are a lot of 
great options! Feel free to contact Emily 
Cundy if you have any questions. 
 

February 16-22 

Feb. 16 Aislinn Bruhn, Tanya Vande Griend 

Feb. 17 Natalie Heasty, Dave Mulder,  

 Robin Mulder, Marlene Punt 

 Les Punt – 80 yrs  

 Owen & Helen Kleinwolterink – 54 yrs  

Feb. 18 Anna De Goei 

 Jim & Sharon Boeyink – 59 yrs  

 Les & Cathie Punt – 58 yrs  

Feb. 19 Jordan Vanden Brink, Kai Willits 

 Paul & Carol Adkins – 53 yrs  

Feb. 20 Sally Koel  

Feb. 21 Carol Adkins 

 Diane Sandbulte – 83yrs   

Feb. 22 Pam Beaver 

 Gary Puttmann – 82yrs    

  ______________ 
 

Dale Kraayenbrink – recovering at home following 
hernia surgery on February 5.  

Expression of sympathy to Arloa Te Stroete on the loss 
of her sister, Harriet Brouwer, on February 2, in Michigan.  

Phyllis Franken – will undergo knee replacement 
surgery on February 14, in Brookings, SD. 

Please remember in prayer the members of our 
congregation who are in care facilities, homebound or 
have unspoken health concerns. 

We are participating in a weekly prayer for one Sioux 
Center congregation. This week please pray for Peace 
Lutheran Church and Pastor Bill Loefke. 

To Make a Prayer Request, please contact your care 
group elder, Payton Boone (712-722-3697), or the office.   

If you would like to receive the prayer line by email, 
please send an email to: office@centralreformed.org with 
the subject line: add to prayer line. We will email it to you 
with each pertinent update. The upcoming Sunday 
bulletin is also included with the Prayer Line on Fridays. 

______________ 

Notes of Thanks 

 I would like to thank the congregation for all their 
prayers, emails, cards, and calls during my heart surgery. 
Especially to my care elder, Bill Tilstra. It is wonderful to 
belong to a caring church.  

 In His love, Cheryl Person 

    My sincere thanks to the Central family for all the 
prayers, well-wishes, cards, and support during my recent 
shoulder replacement and recovery. 

 Barbara Vander Helm 

 ______________ 

https://evite.me/82knJ3FzMT
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/crciowa
mailto:office@centralreformed.org


Today, February 9 

8:00 am  Worship Team  

 Pastor Jesse Henkle will deliver the message.  

 We will celebrate The Lord’s Supper. 

10:30 am  Sunday School  for all ages. 

6:30 pm  Education Team meeting 

6:30 pm  Worship Team rehearsal  

Youth Activities 

 5:15 pm  Choir & Logos  

 7:00 pm  FOCUS 7th-8th grade youth group  

 7:15 pm  CHAOS 9th-12th grade youth group –  

  meet at homes for small groups 

7:00 pm  Property Team 

8:00 am  Worship Team rehearsal 

8:15 am  Central Choir rehearsal 

9:30 am  Worship service in person and livestream. 

 Pastor Jesse Henkle will deliver the message. 

 The Central Choir will provide the Ministry of Music. 

10:30 am  Sunday School  for all ages    

____________ 

 

Guests and Visitors – Welcome!   

We invite you to share a cup of coffee  
and a cookie with us following the service! 

You and your children are welcome to sit in with any 
Sunday School classes. Children’s and Adult Classes are 
held on both levels — maps of the rooms are posted, or 

ask anyone wearing a lanyard to assist you.                            

____________ 
 
 

Cold & Flu Season is here. Hand sanitizers are located 

on the Coffee Bar and elsewhere for your convenience. 

 Wednesday, February 12 

Monday, February 10 

Serving this Week 

TODDLER NURSERY:  (12 months-age 3, lower level)  

Care is provided during the worship service. Parents: please 
keep your children at home if they appear ill. Please pick up 
children promptly following the worship service. 

 Today, February 9: 
  Angela Kamerman, Marci and Josie Koerselman 

 Next Week, February 16: 
  Pam Van Riessen, Quinn V.R., Emaya De Goei 
   

INFANT NURSERY:  (0-12 months)   
 Located at the bottom of the east staircase, Room 112.  
 The infant nursery is open for parents’ use but is unstaffed 
   

COFFEE SERVERS:  

 Today, February 9:   
  Before:  Ron & Judy Den Hartog 
  After:  Kevin & Debbie Nibbelink 

 Next Week, February 16:   
  Before:  Rob & Pam Van Riessen 
  After:  Phil & Marissa Van Donge 
   

DOOR GREETERS:  

 Today, February 9: 
  Narthex:  Grant & Megan Willits family 
  West:  Barbara Vander Helm 
  South:  Mark & Beth Kinrade 

 Next Week, February 16: 
  Narthex:  Brian & Kari Schmalbeck family 
  West:  Donna Van Muyden 
  South:  Denny & Carol Van Den Berg 
     

CHILDREN IN WORSHIP: (ages 4-Kindergarten) 
 Today, February 9:  Deanne Den Herder  
  Amy Schuiteman, Aislinn and Gavin Bruhn, 
  Carter Vande Kieft, Madison Kelderman  
 Next Week, February 16:  Nicole De Weerd  
  Sophia, Parker and Carson Boone, 
  Braelee De Weerd  

______________ 

 

“I’m a Central Kid” Bag  filled with a coloring book  
and crayons may be picked up by children for use 
during the service from the NE corner of the sanctuary 
before worship. There are bags for both older & 
younger children. Please replace at end of the service. 

Central Notes Weekly Calendar 

Next Sunday, February 16 

Thursday, February 13 

Participating in Communion Today  

 All followers of Jesus are welcome to the table  
of our Lord.  Those worshipping from home are 
encouraged to prepare your own elements so we can 
commune together as a church family  (juice/beverage 
and any type of bread or cracker).  If you prefer, call the 
office or your elder to request to have prefilled wafer/
juice cups delivered to you.  

____________ 

Sunday School Offerings  

 For our Sunday school offerings this winter, we are 
supporting a new nonprofit called Northwest Iowa Baby 
Shower. They are collecting many types of baby items. 
In April they will hold a community baby shower for new 
and expectant mothers & their families. Diapers & wipes 
are their greatest needs. We are  helping by collecting:  

Wipes in January & February  

Diapers in March & April  

   There are tubs in the narthex and the office hallway 
where you can drop off your items. Students can also 
bring them to their Sunday school classrooms.  

Thank you for your participation and generosity! 

____________ 
 

Consistory Nominations  

 Letters have been mailed to all professing members 
along with ballots and a list of eligible members who 
may be nominated for consistory positions. Every ballot 
is necessary in this process of choosing our leaders. 
Please return your ballots to church by February 23, 
either by mail or dropping your nominations into one of 
the ballot boxes, which are located at the back of the 
sanctuary or by the offices.  

 ______________ 

Missionary Letter 

     There is a new letter from Tom Johnson, who is 
working with Coram Deo. You can find his letter, and 
others, in the wall rack at the back of the sanctuary.  


